TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

NOVEMBER 9, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Keelan, Martel, Hein, Spencer and Alternate Barr

Absent:  Houghton

Audience:  None

1. Meeting convened at 7:00 PM.  Chairman Keelan took roll call.

2. Motion by Hein to approve Minutes of October 12, 2011 as prepared was seconded and passed 4-0, with Spencer abstaining due to absence.

3. Motion by Spencer to name Pat Keelan as Chair was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Martel to name Diana Hein as Vice Chair was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Martel to name Ralph Houghton as Secretary was seconded and passed 5-0.

4. Chairman Keelan informed ZBA members that Supervisor Parker had verbally withdrawn his prior written request for a zoning ordinance interpretation; however, Parker was also seeking legal advice concerning reinstating his interpretation request.  Keelan and Houghton had sought additional information from Parker regarding the status of his original request; however, none was available in time for this meeting, therefore, the ZBA will not be addressing this mater tonight.
5. Spencer reported on Planning Commission activities.  Their primary focus has been work on the Village Zoning Ordinance, Version 6.  A Public Workshop was held with approximately 35 people in attendance.  Two of the primary comments were “don’t change anything” and “protect the lakefront”.  The PC also took a tour of the Village Zone, which was very helpful in identifying the buildings, boundaries, etc.  A sub-committee was formed to begin work on definitions within the ZO.  They found that many words are used interchangeably.  Mr. Scott was re-elected Chair, Mr. Walworth as Vice Chair and Mr. Spencer as Secretary.
6. Mr. Martel had nothing to report from the Township Board.

7. 1.  Motion by Hein to remove the Walker issue from the table to discuss whether or not the ZBA can make a decision tonight on this variance request.  The motion was seconded and passed 4-1, with Keelan casting the nay vote.  According to information received from Mr. Briggs in an email, Mr. Walker no longer needs the 6’ front yard variance, only 1’ at each side yard setback for overhang.  After discussion, the Motion by Hein to grant 1’ side yard setback variance on each side for overhang, contingent on Mr. Walker providing all required items # 1-10 from the Guidelines for Appeal Application dated July 2007, omitting in #5 the words “as they pertain to the variance request”.  Motion was seconded and passed 4-1, with Keelan casting the nay vote.  Mr. Keelan will phone Mr. Walker regarding the ZBA’s action on his variance request.   Mr. Houghton will send a written response.
2. It is believed that Mr. Bigelow (Michigan Trail) will continue his variance request next month.  His original request was postponed at the May 11, 2011 meeting.

3. A discussion followed concerning the Zoning Administrator’s use of “guidelines” established by the ZBA in July 2007 for use by those seeking variances, interpretations, etc.  Chairman Keelan said that Secretary Houghton and he would begin checking such requests prior to scheduling a ZBA hearing to make sure that they include all the information specified in the guidelines.  He noted that the guidelines had been established to assure that ZBA members had all the needed information prior to hearings.  It is decided the ZBA will discuss the list and guidelines before inviting Mr. Briggs to a meeting regarding the content of his job description, ZBA expectations and any latitude he feels he may need to effectively do his job.
8. There were no comments from the audience.

9. With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM.  The next meeting will be December 14, 2011 at 7:00 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

